
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 28 November 2023, 
in The Hub, Bertha Park, starting at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)
Iain Matheson (IM) 
John Andrews (JA)
Gordon Davidson (GD)

IN ATTENDANCE

Councillor I James (IJ)

APOLOGIES
Moira Hutchison (MH)

David Walters (DW)
Councillor G Laing (GL)

Baillie C McLaren (CMcL)
Number of public attending:  9
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Moira Hutchison, David Walters, Councillor Laing and Councillor McLaren.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 24 October 2023 were approved, proposed by Iain Matheson and seconded by George Black.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Westfield speeding issue was handed over to Councillor C McLaren by Councillor James.  The issue is ongoing however, mainly with delivery drivers.

ii) GB confirmed he contacted both Community Greenspace and Luncarty Primary School regarding a Risk Assessment relating to the installation of a pond within the school grounds.  Both advised the other had arranged for the Risk Assessment to be completed. The pond is approximately one foot deep with a fence around it, which is not secured and contains old tyres full of water.  Action:  IJ to take this item forward. 

iii) EC advised a response has been obtained from C J Lang trading as Spar regard the issue of postal workers being barred from the shop is due to safety reasons. Parts of the shop outside of the public shopping area including the toilet and kitchen facilities are reserved for store colleagues only.  Item closed.
iv) Lunc 102 Path – The cycle path was closed late due to the building of the new bridge overhead, however the alternative route is only suitable for mountain bikes and certainly not for walking, or for normal cycling or wheelchair users.  GB meet with officials from PKC and BAM to see what could be done going forward if anything.  
v) Path near Four Mile House does not meet Equalities Impact Assessment as it has steps, which is unsuitable for wheelchair users.
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No representation and no update received from Police Scotland.  

It was noted two individuals are out on e-bikes doing wheelies and on one occasions both on the same e-bike doing wheelies.  

Parking at the school has not improved in anyway since the introduction of zoning – seems to have gotten worse again.  

5.
BERTHA PARK 

Monday 11 December 2023 a presentation regarding how to find out about local history and in particular Bertha Park will be held in Luncarty Church Centre, Marshall Way, Luncarty, starting at 7.30 pm
The online transport survey was successful and locals would like the service to continue, and operate later into the evenings.

Councillor Laing arranged for a meeting in Council Chambers, High Street, Perth where locals from Bertha Park could meet or see staff via video link to discuss issues direct with Departments/Heads of Departments concerned.

The Council transport department are meeting with Stagecoach in December and hope the Scottish CEO MD will hopefully be in attendance to discuss extending the buses after the initial funding which is due to run out in May 2024. 
Representatives of PKC were in favour, in principal for the roads in and around Bertha Park to be adopted phase by phase but agreed a spreadsheet would need to be created highlighting the current status with each phase. The council would normally wait one year after agreeing the adoption for any maintenance issues before officially adopting a road on a new development.
Discussions around speeding with Bertha Park, it was suggested by Council who would approach Springfield to ask permission to lay tubing on the roads to count the traffic, collect real date and check if vehicles are speeding.  
Safer Communities agreed to increase the visits of the Community Wardens.

The Developers fund has currently £42K in the pot.  PKC are working on a set of processes and procedures on how to draw on the funds and what the funds can be spent on.

ScreenAutumn held their AGM with mixed views.  Dispute regarding compensation as it was initially agreed October fees would be waived and then later it was mentioned the ground maintenance fee’s would be waived. Unclear.
It was agreed Nurture were to visit twice a month to cut hedges, pick up leaves and were in attendance on 14 November 2023 and have not visited since.  Residents are monitoring this.

SUDS Pond, Bertha Park. The Residents felt due to Safety Concerns, a new The Risk Assessment could should be carried out since it was originally done in 2019. Springfield advised this was not necessary as there have been no material changes, however, people are taking a short cut through this across the weirs, and an elderly gentleman had to pulled out as he missed his footing whilst out with his dog. If not new Risk Assessment can signage be erected to warn people of the dangers. Springfield have intimated that they will be erecting signs indicating that the weirs are not pedestrian walk ways.
Bertha Blethers is up and running. The Youth Club has also started. The Pharmacy is planned to open on 28 December 2023.
Bertha Park Primary School - PKC were unsuccessful in their Scottish Government funding application and although the building of the Primary school will go ahead, PKC are examining their options and timescales.
5.
ROADS

It is hoped the link road from Bertha Park to join onto CTLR will be completed by March 2025.  Work ongoing for the various slip roads too and from CTLR.  The A9 speed limit is currently sitting at 40mph.  The arco barriers are not all installed yet, the road will be closed now and then to ensure they are installed in due course.  It was noted water sheeting on a section of the new road from Luncarty to Perth – is this a design fault or are more culverts needed?


The southbound speed sign on Main Road, Luncarty is still not operational.   


No update regarding the proposed re-siting or power for the VAS sign for Marshall Way.  

No further updates on either the proposed pedestrian crossing or the repairs to the railway bridge.

Yellow signs appeared advertising Deer Pines, Stanley – after checking these are legal signs.  It was noted the Clerk of Works was going to check they were in the correct places.
6.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
No applications for our area this month.
As yet no decision has been announced relating to the 8 houses at Kinvaid old steading area.
It was noted the Dog Walkers who come to a meeting a few months ago, proposed business is actually within the boundaries of the Stanley Community Council however is currently in abeyance.  Various objections and letters of support have been received alongside a Solicitors letter regarding this planning application.

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
No new balance was provided however, confirmation had been received the top up Administration Grant had been forwarded to the bank upon receipt of the AGM Minutes.  
7.
   CORRESPONDENCE

Updated was provided earlier regarding Postal workers having access to the Spar shop in Luncarty.  Email had been received from an individual regarding the possible sale of Battleby House seeking support. Currently this is only rumour.  It was agreed to acknowledge receipt of his email and await further information.  
8. CORE PATH


GD advised had spoke with Andrew Barrie to see if the path between Bertha Park and Bertha Loch could be upgraded to make it more accessible for the community.  Andrew Barrie to set up a Working Group to move this forward. 
9.      ANY OTHER BUSINESS

EC advised dates are 4th Tuesday of each month except July and December.  It was agreed to hold 3 meetings during the year at Bertha Park.  The first one is scheduled for March 2024. 
10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Next meeting is scheduled for 23 January 2024. 

(Meeting closed at 20.55)

